

LISTENING

1

Вы услышите сообщение. Для каждого предложения А–Е выберите один правильный вариант ответа из четырёх предложенных (1, 2, 3 или 4). Вы услышите запись дважды. При повторном прослушивании проверьте себя.

A. Choose the true sentence.

- 1) There are two football teams for boys and two football teams for girls.
- 2) There is one football team for boys and two football teams for girls.
- 3) There is one football team for girls and two football teams for boys.
- 4) There is a football team for both girls and boys.

B. You don't have to pay if you play tennis ...

- 1) both on weekdays and at the weekend.
- 2) only on weekdays.
- 3) every weekend.
- 4) every day.

C. You can take part in ____ competitions every month.

- 1) football
- 2) tennis
- 3) swimming
- 4) golf

D. On Friday you can go swimming ...

- 1) at 1 am.
- 2) at 6 am.
- 3) at 1 pm.
- 4) at 6 pm.

E. In summer you cannot ...

- 1) play football.
- 2) go swimming.
- 3) take part in a tennis competition.
- 4) take part in a football competition.

Запишите в таблицу выбранные цифры под соответствующими буквами.



Ответ:

A	B	C	D	E

2

Прочитайте текст. Для каждого предложения А–Е выберите один правильный вариант ответа из четырёх предложенных (1, 2, 3 или 4).

TOM's trip story

I like my house, especially my bed and my shower. Maybe it is strange but I do not like camping although a lot of people enjoy it. When I was eight, my father took me on our first and last camping trip together. It was the worst weekend in my life. It was raining. We went for a hike, and I got lost. My dad had tried to teach me how to use a compass. While we were walking, we were talking about the north, the south, the east and the west. I was cold and bored, so I didn't listen very well. He left me with the compass and told me to find my way back. I wasn't lost for very long but at that moment it felt like a whole day for me.

My family have recently moved to Denver, Colorado. My new schoolmates are very friendly and they have invited me to go hiking or camping several times since I arrived. I keep making excuses, because I do not want to tell them the truth. My friend from Texas thinks I should go over it because I'm not eight anymore. I'm afraid that if I go, they will see that I am a complete failure as a camper.

I finally decided I would give it a try. My schoolmates made plans to hike in the Rocky Mountain National Park this weekend. After school, I found the nearest wilderness shop. I bought one piece of almost everything, just in case. I chose a big tent and an expensive backpack. I even bought a lot of wilderness guides, which I hardly ever need. I went home and read all the manuals I had bought. I practiced setting up a tent in the backyard.

On the way to Estes Park, I tried to relax. But then it started to rain. I panicked. All I could think about was being eight years old, alone in the woods, cold and hungry. The guys didn't seem bothered by the rain. In fact, they seemed to enjoy it. We all put on our backpacks. Once again, I stood out. My backpack looked bright and spotless. I forgot to rub it in the dirt. The price tag was still hanging from the zipper. My backpack was the only with a lot of gadgets. My schoolmates stared at me.

We spent the next hour joking and laughing and cooking tasty food over a campfire. I told them all about my first camping experience. I decided camping might not be so bad after all.

A. Tom believes that it is strange that he ...

- 1) expects to sleep in a comfortable bed when camping.
- 2) has never tried camping.
- 3) doesn't like the thing other people expect him to enjoy.
- 4) didn't like to spend weekends with his father in his childhood.

B. Tom got lost on a hike because ...

- 1) his father hadn't explained to him how to use a compass.
- 2) his father hadn't given him a compass.
- 3) he wanted to make his father feel sorry for him.
- 4) he had paid no attention to what his father was telling him.

C. Tom isn't quite happy in Denver because ...

- 1) he doesn't want his schoolmates to know the truth about his attitude to camping.
- 2) he dislikes the leisure time activities of his new schoolmates.
- 3) his new schoolmates have stopped inviting him to go hiking or camping.
- 4) there are no people he would like to become his close friends.

D. At the shop Tom ...

- 1) didn't buy anything.
- 2) bought some unnecessary things.
- 3) bought only manuals.
- 4) didn't find a wilderness guide.

E. Everyone stared at Tom's backpack because ...

- 1) Tom had bought a cheaper one.
- 2) it looked new.
- 3) Tom didn't have any gadgets.
- 4) it looked old and used.

Запишите в таблицу выбранные цифры под соответствующими буквами.

Ответ:

A	B	C	D	E

GRAMMAR

3

Прочитайте приведённый ниже текст. Преобразуйте, если необходимо, слова, напечатанные заглавными буквами в конце строк с пропусками, обозначенными буквами А–Е, так, чтобы они грамматически соответствовали содержанию текста. Впишите полученные слова на места пропусков разборчивым почерком.

My Hobby

Music plays an important role in our lives. I love A _____ to LISTEN
pop music.

I love this type of music because it B _____ me relax. Besides, HELP
I can easily remember lyrics.

Pop music started in the USA in the 1950s, then it C _____ BECOME
famous all over the world.

Some of the D _____ musicians are pop singers Michael SUCCESSFUL
Jackson, Mariah Carey, Ed Sheeran, Justin Bieber and the list goes on.

I also watch music E _____ between studying sessions when I VIDEO
take breaks. My favorite pop song is James Arthur's "Impossible"; It's
a beautiful song about hope and it makes me think about working harder.

USE OF ENGLISH

Задания А, В и С выполняются на основе электронного письма.

A Восстановите последовательность фрагментов письма, переместив их в правильном порядке с помощью мыши.

B Выберите недостающие слова из выпадающего списка. **Одно** слово в списке **лишнее**.

Слова для выбора:

wishes

your

about

question

reply

refreshing

I also enjoy hiking, especially with friends. Being in nature is , and we often have picnics at beautiful spots. Cooking is another passion of mine – I love trying new recipes and hosting dinner parties.

You asked my favourite pastimes. I absolutely love painting; it's a wonderful way to express myself and relax. I usually spend weekends working on landscapes and portraits.

Best ,
Alice

What about you? What do you enjoy doing in your free time?

Looking forward to your !

Dear Tom,
Thanks for message. It was great to hear from you again.

C Ответьте на 3 вопроса.
Ответ на каждый вопрос запишите **одним** словом из электронного письма (без артиклей).

1) What does Alice work on apart from landscapes at weekends?

Ответ:

2) Who does Alice hike with?

Ответ:

3) What pastime allows Alice to host dinner parties?

Ответ: